Consultation Coffee Morning | Seend Parish NDP | Summary Feedback Note

The event was well attended with 51 people signing in between 10.30am and 12.30pm on Saturday 26th January at the Irene Usher Memorial Pavillion. The information on display set out detail about the process to date, with more detailed information on each area of the plan’s evidence base. People were invited to comment with a comments sheet using pens and post-it notes available by each information board. The aim was to share work in progress, and to invite comments and suggestions from people at this stage.

The Steering Group, together with their Neighbourhood Plan consultants (Place Studio) and a planning officer from Wiltshire Council, talked to people about the work on the plan to date and answered questions.

Key Points: 
All the comments that people left were captured and can be seen in full at the end of this summary note. The key points were as follows:

· The Kennet and Avon Canal and its setting is a key asset that people are keen to see protected in the Plan.
· It was seen as important to identify locally important Heritage Assets across the whole parish in order to celebrate and protect them in the Neighbourhood Plan
· There were many comments on valued views. In particular, views from both the Lye Field and the field beyond were highlighted as particularly important both in terms of landscape and as an element of the Seend Conservation Area.
· Views from the canal were also highlighted as important.
· People made suggestions about elements that they thought should be considered as part of the Plan such as additional Local Green Spaces.
· The provision of affordable housing that were the right types of houses for local people was broadly agreed to be important. The Neighbourhood Plan group are continuing to work alongside the Seend Parish Community Land Trust (CLT) whose aim is enable to the delivery of affordable housing for local people. This is a shared aim of the Parish. 
· There were also many comments related to future development in the parish, providing useful insights with information about key views, or setting.
· There was much interest in the land known to be available for development in the Parish which is progressing through a first stage, and high-level assessment – this is due to be complete by the end of February 2019. 
· The impact of development on the landscape setting and views was raised as an important issue for some of the land being assessed. 
· Some people suggested that email updates could be useful, and clear indication of new material on the website would help people to keep up-to-date.

Next Steps:
· The Steering Group will be looking at how to consult more widely in the community at this stage, possibly through the school.
· All the comments and suggestions will be taken on board as work on the Plan continues. 
· To complete the main evidence base, which is largely assembled though there are a few gaps to fill, in particular in relation to the canal. 
· Working alongside the Seend CLT, to progress the site assessment work to the next, and more detailed stage. Once the first stage of Site Assessment is complete a report will be produced to summaries the findings and the next steps. 
· Both the Neighbourhood Plan group and the CLT are keen to ensure the delivery of an appropriate amount of housing for local people and to explore the best way to do so; for example the Neighbourhood Plan could include a policy on affordable housing and local connections and can include information about the Seend CLT.
· To continue with drafting the Neighbourhood Plan.
· We will be aiming for the first formal consultation on our draft plan in the autumn. 






Full Record of Written Consultation Comments Below

General:
· Website - Highlighted what is new please. Difficult to keep up otherwise.
· Email updates would be useful.
· Concerns raised about the primary school staying in Seend long term. 
· Possibility of mapping existing employment sites raised. 

Draft Vision and Objectives:
· Really well explained, has all the important points, makes Seend such a precious place to live, as well as touches on the issues (such as) the negative impact of the traffic through the village. It especially mentions how new building needs to be in keeping with the village, to blend rather than mar.
· Policy re preservation of the Kennet & Avon canal needs to be quite specific. We don’t want a Seend Marina Village - even for retirement homes a la Devizes Wharf.
· There are more footpaths to keep clear than existing small teams of volunteers can cope with!
· Need input from Wiltshire Council if and when they have any money again.
· And also need people to walk the paths to identify those that need attention.
· K & A Canal- an important asset in its community setting- this must mean that the land adjacent to it, say 1K either side is not developed as this will ruin the setting.
· Draft Vision much too vague

Future Development in the Parish:
· Some of the sites (quite a few) are outside the village settlement boundary - so are they legitimate? Acceptable under current WC Policy?
· No 3. This is very much a rural location and not accessible and not a sustainable location.
· No 4.This land is in a very prominent hillside topographically difficult to develop without impacting quite dramatically on setting to Seend village and the K& A.
· Development should be restricted to within existing settlement areas or at least attached to them.
· No 8.  Key view area in OS Map and sightline issue on landscape. Access issue.  Believe ± 10 years ago planning refused for lot of houses.
· Nos 1, 4, and 2.- these are the areas where least development would benefit the community and the community space and harmony. These areas do not need to be developed - they do need to be protected from development if our rural views are to be protected for future generations.
· “There is a local need “ - is the need for small affordable houses rather than large 3/4 bedroom houses?
· Future development 3rd point. Housing needs survey indicated a need for low cost housing and not really a need for any more “expensive living”, so to say there is a local need for more housing is not specific, does not relate to the evidence and needs amending.
· No 8. Is Row Farm Listed? “Greenacre,” 1 Row Lane is Grade II listed opposite site no 8.
· Is it part of WC policies that private dwellings that would be visible from the canal are not permissible?

Local Heritage Assets:
· What is the difference between local heritage asset and significant unlisted buildings ?? similar designations.
· Significant trees- oak tree at southern end of school road?
· Very good to identify local heritage assets but some relate to listed buildings (i.e they are curtilage listed)
· What will happen to the LHAs? Will they be put on a Wiltshire Council list on the HER? How will they be formalised?
· Should people be aware of how the designation may affect their property?
· Would love to see a Seend museum if there were anywhere to house it and volunteers to run it.
· The open space of the Lye Field and the open vista across the fields towards the canal and the fields beyond. The Lye Field with its open views are the heart and lungs of the village, as you simply walk across the field you are allowed to let your eyes wander and wonder- the beautiful Manor House to one side, the beautiful views to the other.
· The open space of the Lye Field, or at least the Eastern side of it, will largely depend on the outcome of the pending case of McDonald v Lye Field Trustees!
· We are so lucky to have such an unspoilt High Street. Need to protect it.

Local Green Spaces:
· There is a further green space in The Lye - in front of I think No 6. As you turn into The Lye the road bends to the right and the green space is ahead of you, on the right hand side opposite where the road has a turn to the left. The Lye Green Area C.
· Space in front of Weavers Cottages on south of A 361 adjacent to the Bell pub, presently used for allotments. This land may still be owned by Wadsworths.
· Space no 2 should be designated Green.
· Space no 4 is the only vehicular access route to the fields accessed from Love Lane. It would therefore be very difficult to maintain the fields in perpetuity if this was changed.
· Can we show the brownfield sites in the parish?



Highways:
· Too many trucks use the High Street. Too many people drive through too fast. Concerned about safety for children crossing the road.
· Speed restriction should be 20 not 30mph.
· Please include under NP Highways on a consultation mechanism (consultative) to allow local views to be expressed BEFORE WC Highways implement plans for change.
· Road safety, control of speed and size of traffic and particularly safety for children crossing is very important.

Community Facilities:
· A Seend Museum?
· Defibrillators X 3 Seend, Seend Cleeve and Sells Green.

Parish Landscape, Character and Design: 
· The Seend CA Statement is quite old now. It is usual to review Conservation Areas on a regular basis. Should this be considered through the NP process? Is the boundary OK- does it need reviewing? Extending the CA or reducing it? I feel that the land up to Bradley Lane FP to the north of the village should go into the CA to protect the ridge and views.
· Similarly the land to the North and North West of the Lye Field provides views out of the village centre which should be preserved from development.
· Strongly agree with the comments too, the views from both the Lye Field and the field beyond are valued by many, lovely sunsets too.
· Strongly agree with the statements on the board.

Valued Views:
· Maintaining the views from the K & A is important for visitors and residents alike.
· The backdrop to The Lye Field - as well as the views from the lane behind the school along and beyond to the Lye Field are views that help to maintain the harmonious setting of the Lye Field.
· Given that this viewing point covers a wide panorama it is essential that to maintain this harmony between the built and natural environment. The thought of any housing development behind the Lye would be, I believe, repugnant to many, if not all, Seend residents. It is a panorama we need to fight for, maintain and provide for future generations.
· Along with the comment above this sense of space and breathing space form the “urban” needs to be protected at all costs. It is not an area suitable for housing development, even on lower slopes.
· Sadly no pictures of these views/ panorama/ canal views up to / walk down canal side appear on the draft design statement.
· So sad that the views enjoyed by so many walking between School Road and the Community Centre is now spoilt by the “rubbish” littering Spiderweb Paddock. the Parish Council have tried but seem to have no support from the county.
· Completely agree with the statements especially in the context of the ridge looking North e.g. Spiderweb Paddock and Little foxes Farm are an abomination and conflict with the values the community have on the views in Seend.
· Are the views of the backdrop to the Lye Field not seen as “part of“ the conservation area - these certainly provide the backdrop to it or can’t WC let views be part of a conservation area?

Green Infrastructure and Routeways:
· The backdrop to the Lye Field, and also from the pathway from behind the school along to The Lye are an essential part of The Lye vista. It needs to be recognised as such. It is the panorama seen from the High Street that offers uninterrupted viewpoints for both the community and visitors, especially to the Lye Field. It provides the sense of space and harmony that most, if not all, residents appreciate and value. This aspect of the green infrastructure, along with the pedestrian route of way down to the canal and along the towpath needs to be both maintained and protected.
· Dog owners should pick up after their dogs and stick to footpaths.





